                                                 MCCI Monthly Board Meeting 

                                           Wednesday, August 20, 2008, 5:40 PM 

                                               MCTV Studio at Crocker Building 

                                                               MINUTES 
 Present:  Mik Muller, Anne Harding (5:45), Donna Festinger, Michael Langknecht, 

                John Duda, George Bohrer, Robin Mide, Dean Garvin, Linda Downs-Bembury
  
1.  August minutes unanimously approved. 

  

2.  Treasurer/Business Report: 

     *AH distributed copies of the June ’09 and July ’08 financial reports.  There 

       is a balance of approximately $17,000.00 in the capital account with about 

       $7,000.00 left to pay on the Anycast lease leaving around $10,000 for 

       purchases. 

     *AH and LD-B met and reviewed our personnel and general station policies. 

      They will e-mail suggestions for changes to board members. 

     *AH reports that Brent made $90.00 at our booth at the Block Party doing 

      body art.  He donated all proceeds to the station and AH will send him a 

      thank you note. 

  

3.  MCTV Business: 

     TD Report: 

     *Robin is starting a video project with Ray and Sandy taping a reading of a 

      children’s story that Sandy wrote and illustrated.  There will be a casting call 

      for the grandmotherly reader on Sept. 13. 

     *RM created a booklet for select board meeting videotaping called 

       “How To Video the Select Board”. 

     *The District-wide Budget Meeting is rescheduled from Aug. 31 to 

       Sept. 17 at the high school so our next board meeting will be Sept.24. 

     *RM is teaching another editing class which started Aug. 14.  Their class 

       project will be a video of the Block Party Parade. 

     *RM reports that repair is needed on the VHS – video plug died. 

     *AH motioned to authorize the purchase of another video camera, up to 

       $2,000.00.  DF seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

  

     AD Report: 

     *Dean will be on vacation from Sept. 5 – Sept. 13. 

     *CAC review – all board members are asked to look at the proposal for 

       contract and review our goals/targets by our next board meeting.  A review 

       committee will meet if needed.  An Outreach/Fundraising Committee report 

       is also needed for the review. 

     *The eagle’s nest camera and the nest have fallen down.  The camera still 

       works and hopefully the eagles will build another nest.
4.  MCCI Business: 

     *Mike Lewandowski e-mailed his resignation from the board.  JD motioned 

       to accept the resignation, AH seconded the motion which reluctantly was 

       unanimously approved. 

     *AH and LD-B have reviewed the Personnel Policies and suggest that we 

       need to establish longevity increases after 5 years employment and we 

       also need more specific guidelines for sick leave, personal or family leave 

       and medical benefits.  They will continue to work on policy revisions. 

     *The Fundraising Committee will meet on Mon., Sept 8 at 6:00 at the 

       studio.  MM is working on a mailing list and AH is working on the 

       sponsorship presentation package. 

     *Erving CAC – GB is finalizing the proposed contract with a deadline at 

       the end of Sept. 

    *LPFM update – the deadline expired for the construction permit.  FCC 

      could possibly be asked again if /when Congress passes the bill. 

     *AH suggests new chairs for RM and DG. 

  

5.  Upcoming Shoots: 

     *Sept. 17 – District-wide Budget Meeting 

  

6.  Upcoming Events: 

     *Mon., Sept. 8, 2008, 6:00 PM – Fundraising Committee Meeting 

     *Wed., Sept. 24, 2008, 5:30 PM – Monthly Board Meeting 

  

  

Meeting adjourned – 6:48 PM. 

  

  

Respectfully submitted by Donna Festinger – clerk. 

       

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

